June 27, 2022, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA, at 5:30pm

Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice-Chairman John Whelan, Supervisor Glen Cromley, Supervisor Al Neuner, Supervisor Andy Lysiak, Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Engineer Drew Barton, Solicitor Jonathan DeWald, Sgt. Matt Gerst

Also present: Henry Eyer, Linda Rea, Joe Sylvester from Danville News, Geri Gibbons from Press Enterprise, Nate Lysiak, Karen Robertson, Julie Fought, Rob Heimbach, Nancy Whelan

ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items - No comment.

Chairman Lynn presented resident Karen Robertson and her late husband, Former Supervisor Larry Robertson with two plaques that will be affixed to the benches at the township flower garden that was designed, planted, and maintained by Karen.

Sgt. Matt Gerst spoke on behalf of Chief Fred Dyroff and gave the May report

Sgt Gerst briefly discussed training the officers attended as well as training he and Chief Dyroff attended.

Sgt. Gerst said Officers Garon Fenstermaker and George Geise received the Geisinger Emergency Medical Services Outstanding Provider of the Year award for Heroism, for their actions when they removed two people from a burning apartment building on May 28, 2021.

Vice-Chairman Whelan briefly discussed the officers patrolling Red Oak Circle as residents are concerned about speeding issues on their road.

Treasurer Ken Houck was not available

Engineer Drew Barton discussed

Drew said they had their annual employee training for the MS4 program on Friday, which the DSI team attended. He said they also discussed inspections that are required.

Drew said they discussed the Edgewood Designs and Easements with the residents and told them they would be getting an agreement in the mail. He and Solicitor DeWald will work on completing these letters.

Resident Julie Fought, expressed concerns about the storm water pipe replacement project affecting her property near Edgewood Drive. Drew said only the area relative to the pipe would be affected.

Drew said he still hasn't heard back from PennDOT concerning the Bloom Road construction.

Solicitor Jon DeWald had no report

Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn

Dean said he would like the board to approve Solicitor DeWald moving forward with the Amended Ordinance concerning Dumpster Permits, adding requirements for dumpsters setting on streets. He said they also revamped the application. The supervisors approved moving forward. Solicitor Jon said this will be advertised and ready for the supervisors to approve at the next meeting.

Dean asked the board to approve moving forward with the Comprehensive Plan that he, Solicitor Jon DeWald and Engineer Drew Barton have been updating, with costs not to exceed \$51,150. Supervisor Whelan motioned to authorize Dean to proceed, in cooperation with Livic Engineering and Solicitor DeWald, to develop the Comprehensive Plan for the community, not to exceed \$51,150. Supervisor Lynn seconded. Motion passed.

Dean said they met with the PennDOT and the owner of the property at 6 Kaseville Road concerning a blocked pipe causing water runoff. The owner contacted Roto Rooter to clean out and scope the pipe. It was discovered that the pipe partially collapsed during construction causing a large rock to be trapped, collecting debris, which blocked the pipe. Dean said he was contacted by PennDOT and said there is controversy of who is responsible for the maintenance of the 180 ft. pipe extending to Bloom Road.

DSI Lead Lloyd Craig was not available

Chairman Lynn said the board had one executive meeting on June 17th, for personnel.

New Business

Chairman Lynn said there is an issue with someone dumping debris along the creek near the cemetery and said if caught, they will be fined.

Fire Chief Leslie Young was not available

Chairman Lynn reminded residents of the next Yard Waste Pick-up from JDOG will be Tuesday, July 19th, 2022.

Chairman Lynn reminded residents of this year's Dumpster Day, on August 13th, 2022, from 8am to 11am.

No public comment not related to new business.

Supervisor Cromley motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn. Supervisor Neuner seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary